

GUIDELINES

A Publication of The Ohio Counseling Association

A Branch of the American Counseling Association

Fall, 1999

Vol. 26, No. 1

From the President's Desk

Don Bubenzer, Ph. D., LPCC

Counselors as Leaders in the New Century

I've been a bit surprised how much the moving to a new century has impacted my thought. Usually, I do not get very publicly excited about birthdays, anniversaries, and other nodal events. The millennium anc I are in dialogue. Maybe my advancing years add to the drama. I've noticed myself becoming more intentional about my work and thinking more about who I want to be and where I want to sperd my time for the next 100 years.

One of the puzzles I've been working on is, "What do we as counselors have to offer the new millennium?" I think, more than anything else, what we have to offer is "good talk." It seems that is where we started, and knowing how to stimulate "good talk" holds the key to our having a place in the future. David Stone used to ask a rhetorical question, "Who is better at helping people talk in helpful ways about real issues between themselves than counselors?" I think he is right.

Our conversations of possibilities must be rooted in situations and circumstances others share. Our role as leaders is grounded in helping clients, colleagues, elected officials, students, and other leaders engage in conversations possibility that call people to vision--conversations that result in our becoming a people of hope, conversations that result in our relating to each other and the natural world in more tolerant. caring, and less brutal ways.

Oh, we need the legislation and polic es that allow us to work and that sustain the rights of all. But, we can all be those small scale leaders that get up out of our chair and invite conversation collaboration in our particular, knowable, lovable place-that place we call home that we can walk across or drive to in a few minutes. We can all be leaders of these conversations of hope. If we engage in this "good talk", we will have a place, our communities will be strengthened, and even OCA will grow. Hopefully, this year we will strengthen these bonds of solidarity with all people in our community.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve as OCA President this year. I

hope that it will be a year of good talk and meaningful action.

From the Executive Director

Joe Saunders, Ph.D., LPCC

Beginning my seventh year as executive director of OCA, I've never been more excited about the quality of the leadership of OCA for 1999-2000. Don Bubenzer possesses not only the heart of the counselor but also a curiosity which explores more efficient ways of doing the business of profession.

Your votes and efforts by past leaders to bring experience to the executive council has resulted in a decision-making body which knows the issues counselors face along with an aptitude for interfacing with those concerns. They will clearly be advocates for the profession.

And, advocate we must. Concerns of school counselors, practices and internship placements in the Department of Rehabilitation and Corrections, Medicare and other third party recognition--all are critical concerns for counselors.

The Bureau of Workers Compensation (BWC) awarded provider status for LPCCs on July 8, 1999. To apply, call Provider Enrollment Department at (614) 752-7458, and ask for Regina Saunders. In addition to applying as a provider, one must also be Health Partnership Program (HPP) certified. This can be addressed at the same number.

OCA hosts the Midwest Region Leadership Conference Sept. 30 -Oct. 3, 1999, at the Omni Netherland Plaza in Cincinnati. Jason McGlothlin. OCA and Public Relations chair conference liaison, at (614) 617-1264 for information. This conference is for chapter/division/branch leaders.

You will soon be receiving brochures for the 1999 All Ohio Counselors Conference to be held Nov. 3 - 5, 1999, at Adam's Mark Hotel in Columbus. Coordinator Tim Luckhaupt reports several changes in response to suggestions of conferees which will enhance the Since experience. parking convenience proved to be a problem, a shuttle will run to the Adam's Mark from nearby parking lots throughout the days and evenings. Flow of traffic among conferees has been improved by rearrangement of common and exhibit areas to eliminate bottlenecks around the escalators.

OCA's address changed July 1, occasioned by my leaving Heidelberg College to assume Chair of position as Law Enforcement and Corrections in the University Tiffin School Criminal Justice. My counseling responsibilities continue at TU in writing new graduate corrections counseling curriculum. In the spirit of being accessible, my Tiffin

University phone is (419) 448-3330. Give a call!

OCA Ethics Column

Richard Watts, Ethics Chair

Q: Do counselors have an ethical responsibility to people who call or are referred when counselors are unable to see them as clients?

A: The counselor's obligation to assist persons who contact them but whom they choose not to see is addressed in many professional ethical codes (Curtis, et al., 1995). For example, section A.11.b of the American Counseling Association's (1995) Code of Ethics and Standards of Practice states:

"If counselors determine an inability to be of professional service to clients, they avoid entering or immediately terminate a counseling relationship. Counselors are knowledgeable about referral sources and suggest appropriate alternatives. If clients decline the suggested referral, counselors should discontinue the relationship."

Counselors do, therefore, have an ethical responsibility to assist persons that cannot be engaged as clients find alternative, appropriate resources. According to Curtis et al. (1995), this referral process need not be a great burden for counselors. They offer the following suggestions:

"The busy [counselor] can prepare a one-page listing of other local resources [that] can be mailed to those who inquire. This directory would include the name, address, and phone number of each resource, with a description of specific areas of competence. . . . Counselors can also suggest that the person seeking help look for other private counseling services in the phone book yellow pages, call the

Guidelines

area's community mental health center, or contact the local crisis center. (p. 243)

One final issue deserves special attention. If the person making contact is in danger of harming self or other persons, counselors have ethical and/or legal responsibilities. This does not require that the counselor engage the individual as a client. However, it does require that counselors remain in contact with the person until an appropriate resource can be notified and placed in charge (Curtis, et al., 1995).

References

American Counseling Association. (1995). Code of ethics and standards of practice. Alexandria, VA: Author.

Curtis, T., Bonnington, S. B., Watts, R., Crawford, R., Ascano, R. P., Culkin, M., & Kaplan, D. (1995). Family ethics: Referral of nonclients. The Family Journal, 3, 242-243.

Duty to Protect

The Coalition for Fair Responsibility, of which OCA is a member, is sponsoring a one-day workshop on the implications of House Bill 71. This bill arose from the *Morgan vs. Fairfield Family Counseling Center* case, which held that a therapist is obligated to prevent an outpatient from harming another person if the therapist is aware of risk to the other person.

The workshop will take place at the Columbus Convention Center on Sept. 14, 9AM-4:15PM. Cost is \$75. Counseling CEUs will be awarded. For information, contact Yolanda Hebert at (614) 466-9902.

OCA has asked that the deadline for registration be moved past Sept. 1 to allow for receipt of this issue of **Guidelines**.

Membership Certificates

You are active in the state's largest and most respected professional counseling association . . . you support the high professional standard set by the Ohio Counseling Association . . . and now you can display your professional pride to your c ients and peers with this professional certificate embossed with a gold foil OCA logo!

Order Your Certificate Today!!

OCA)	\$7.50	(payable	to
Name			
ID#			
Address			
City	State	7in	

PLEASE PRINT EXACTLY AS YOU WISH YOUR NAME TO APPEAR ON THE CERTIFICATE (maximum 25 characters).

Legislative Update

Cynthia Snyder, J.D.

Ohio General Assembly is in recess in the summer, to reconvene sometime in October. House Bill 71, the Morgan vs. Fairfield Family Counseling Center legislation, was passed during the spring session. Effective date is September 15. A one -day seminar on the implications of Morgan is scheduled on September 14 at the Convention Columbus Center (more information elsewhere).

The Mental Health Parity bill (House Bill 53) is stalled in the Insurance Committee. Since no opposition testimony has been

offered, it might be assumed that opposition groups have such strength in the General Assembly that they can influence the decision sufficiently behind the scenes.

Senate Bill 75, which would license marriage and family therapists, remains dormant in the Health Committee. It is not expected to be passed out of committee.

All Ohio Counselors Conference - Nov. 3-5, 1999

Make plans now to attend the annual All Ohio Counselors Conference November 3-5 at the Adam's Mark Hotel. The theme for this year's conference is "A Place to Stand -- A Vision of Hope."

Chapter and Division News

Ohio Career Development Association

A respectable number of OCDA members attended the National Career Development Conference in Portland, Oregon in June. It was great to see Ohio so well represented. It was an excellent conference for professional development, and Portland was wonderful. Professional development is what the Ohio Career Development Association is all about.

OCDA has a very successful spring conference last April and will look to have a repeat performance this spring. Watch for details. We are committed through our conference, our newsletter, and now our website to provide helpful information to career practitioners. Look for the link from OCA's site to OCDA's new site this fall. Another primary goal this year will be involving new

Guidelines

people in the leadership of OCDA. We have been blessed with excellent leadership in the past, but think we could be of more value to our members with even more input. We invite anyone interested to call Wendy Miller, (440) 775-8140 and learn more about OCDA and how you can get involved.

-- Wendy Miller

Ohio Association for Spiritual, Ethical and Religious Values in Counseling

As Cynthia Osborn moved from her position as president to that of past president, OASERVIC reflected on the growth of its organization facilitated under her excellent guidance. The new officers, anxious to continue and build on her efforts are: Thomas W. Rueth, president: Elliott Ingersoll. president elect; Cynthia Osborn, past president; Beth Bennett-Hill, secretary; and Angela Nicolosi, treasurer.

An exciting aspect of this year's agenda is the funding of OASERVIC's Research Support Program by a grant from ASERVIC, the National Parent Organization. The grant enables us to award stipends to selected counseling students at the master and/or doctoral level who engage in meaningful research relating counseling to ethical, spiritual, and/or religious values. The reports of students receiving the awards will be a major focus of the spring meeting.

The fall meeting will be held during the All Ohio Counselors Conference. We are looking forward to meeting all current members and encourage them to bring non-members who may be interested in learning more about us.

Remember OASERVIC welcomes subscriptions to its on-line listserv. Send an e-mail message addressed to listserv@listserv.kent.edu. Please leave the subject line blank. In the text area, enter the command "subscribe" (without the quotations) and "OASERVIC-L" (again, without quotations) followed by your first and last name.

--Thomas W. Rueth Rueth@keiko.udayton.edu

East Ohio Counseling Association

EOCA has been in the training mode since a very successful workshop in March featuring Robert Wubbolding, Ed.D., LPCC, NCC, on the topic of "Using Reality Therapy With Resistance and Other Difficult Behavior." We offered six CEUs to over one hundred twenty-five counselors, social workers, psychologists, and chemical dependency professionals.

The training marked our second year of collaboration with other mental health providers and educators in the Youngstown area. A third training committee is planning an encore. Happily, an additional benefit has been stronger affiliation with our counseling colleagues across the community.

EOCA's annual and always well attended dinner meeting on October 18th, Holiday Inn, Boardman, will feature Kimberly Resnick Anderson, LISW, on the topic of sexual dysfunction.

A major project this year is a mentoring program between EOCA members and counseling graduate students at Youngstown State University. JoLynn Carney, Ph. D., has provided much assistance with developing this program which will be chaired by Tom Kupec, EOCA Past President.

Guidelines

We in the east wish you all a very successful year in your chapter and division activities and stand ready to offer or receive assistance and sharing. Look us up at the All Ohio!

-- Toni Beard

Guidelines Advertising Rates

Full Page \$350 Half Page \$175 Quarter Page \$80

Quarter Page \$80 Back Cover (1/2 page

Back Cover (1/2 page) or preferred placement: Add \$25. Discount 15% if ad runs 2+ issues.

Next deadline: Nov. 10, 1999



ODMH SUICIDE PREVENTION CONFERENCE: Working Together to Save Lives and Build an Ohio Agenda

Keynote Speaker: Alan Berman, Ph.D., the Executive Director of the American Association of Suicidology and a nationally recognized researcher on suicide and suicide prevention

Conference speakers and workshops focus:

Risk assessment and intervention
Recognizing and working with repeat hotline callers
Managing your own job-related stress
Successfully marketing suicide prevention and outreach programs
Building a prevention agenda for Ohio
National and statewide efforts to prevent suicide
Model suicide intervention and prevention programs
Survivors of suicide

October 28, 1999 9:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. Columbus, OH

Sponsored by the Ohio Department of Mental Health For more information or to register call Eric Poklar (614) 644-6791. Counseling CEUs Awarded



OCA is committed to advocating for school, mental health, career, and rehabilitation counselors throughout the state. With ever increasing changes and challenges for all of us in counseling careers, it continues to be critically important to support each other through our professional organizations. OCA needs your support to remain strong and vital.

YOUR MEMBERSHIP PROVIDES:

A Legislative Consultant to the Ohio Legislature

A Professional Identity

A Strategic Public Relations Campaign

Professional Network Contacts

Professional Development Opportunities - CEUs

A Statewide Newsletter Local Chapter Membership

An Executive Director

Opportunity to Purchase Liability Insurance

Discounts for Members

MEMBERSHIP DISCOUNTS:

By showing your membership card, OCA members are entitled to receive a discount at:

- Adams Mark Hote Columbus location
- Waldenbooks 20^c off any professional purchase
- Hertz car rental use our CDP # 177946 (Additional bonus coupons will be provided with new and renewed memberships or by contacting Joe Saunders.)
- AAA clubs will waive enrollment fees by calling the following contact people:

	hene ices by carring the folio	wing contact people:
Akron	Gerry Bartlebaugh	330-762-0631
Cleveland	Diana Robinson	216-606-6453
Cincinnati	Bill Cummings	513-762-3100
Miami Valley	Christy Schelton	937-224-2857
Northwest (Toledo)	Shannon Shock	419-843-1200
Worthington (Columbus)	Virginia Cummins	614-431-7800

(Areas not covered by clubs listed, please contact Diane Robinson who will facilitate making the appropriate contacts for you.)

For more information about OCA, check our web site: www.ohiocounselingassoc.com

Barbara Bryndal, LPCC, CCDCIII Membership Chair 440-349-7437 bbryndal@aol.com

JoeSaunders. Ph.D., LPCC Executive Director 419-448-7474 phone and fax saundersj@tiffin.edu



OHIO COUNSELING ASSOCIATION

1999-2000

MEMBERSHIP FORM

Last Name First		Middle Init.			
Home Address					
	Street	City	State	Zip	
Home Phone		Phone			
Present PositionEmployer					
E-mail Address					
License	LPCC SCHOOL COUNSELOR	₹			
F	or information on the American C	ounseling Associatio	n call (800) 347-66-	47.	
Once you join OCA, yo	ou are awarded chapter	MEMBERSHIP '	TYPE		
membership at no addit	tional charge. The chapter	[] Professional			\$70.00
	ive a percentage of your OCA	Associate (holds no counseling credential)			\$70.00
membership dues. Hov	wever, you must join OCA	□ Retired			\$27.50
in order to join any chapter OR OACES & OASERVIC.		□ Student			\$18.75
CHAP'			DIVISIONS		
☐ Central Ohio Couns	eling Assn. (COCA)		ounselor Education		612.00
□ East Ohio Counselir	ng Assn. (EOCA)	and Supervision	- 220 A - AC 0545 51 LB FS		\$12.00
☐ Greater Cincinnati C	Counseling Assn. (GCCA)		ership (OACES)		\$ 3.00
☐ Miami Valley Coun		OH Assn. for N			
☐ North Central Ohio Counseling Assn. (NCOCA)			d Development (OA	MCD)	\$15.00
☐ Northwest Ohio Counseling Assn. (NWOCA)		☐ Student Member			\$ 7.50
	nseling Assn. (SEOCA)	OH Mental He			
		Assn. (OMHC			\$25.00
ROLES IN WHICH WILLING TO SERVE:		☐ Student Member			\$12.50
			velopment Assn. (O		\$15.00
☐ Public Relations	 Professional Development 		etired Membership (OCDA)	\$ 7.50
☐ Membership	☐ Government Relations	☐ OH Assn. for S	사람 그리고 있다. 그리고 사라가 하는 그리고 있는데 그 없는데 그리고 있다.		
□ Newsletter	□ OCA Officer	Group Work (C			\$ 5.00
☐ Awards	☐ Chapter/Division Officer		unselor Assn. (OSC.		\$30.00
☐ Finance	☐ Interprofessional Relations	☐ Student and Re	etired Membership (OSCA)	\$10.00
Other		☐ OH Assn. for S	Spiritual, Ethical, and	d Religious	01000
		Values in Cou	nseling (OASERVIO	2)	\$10.00
		☐ Student Memb	ership (OASERVIC)	\$ 5.00
		TOTAL EN	CLOSED \$		
OHIO LEGISLATIV	ALID FOR ONE YEAR FROM T VE INFORMATION: Representative				
Senator	Representative		Du. Of Eu. Kep.		

Make check payable to OCA; send to: OCA, PO Box 603, Tiffin OH, 44883

To contact OCA: Call (419) 448-7474 or e-mailsaundersj@tiffin.edu Website: www.ohiocounselingassoc.com

OCA EXECUTIVE COUNCIL 1999-2000

Don Bubenzer, *President* 7761 West Blvd. Kent, OH 44240 (330) 672-2662

Scott Hall, Past President 401 Corona Ave. Dayton, OH 45419 (937) 229-3607

Valenta Ward-Gravely, Secretary 3419 Lawton Lane Pepper Pike, OH 44124 (216) 382-9979 Anita P. Jackson, Pres/Elect 5655 Twin Hills Dr. Zanesville, OH 43701 (740) 453-1157

David Di Lullo, *Treasurer* 283 S. Alling Road Tallmadge, OH 44278 (330) 762-7908

Joe Saunders, Executive Director P. O. Box 603 Tiffin, OH 44883 (419) 448-7474

Cynthia Osborn, OACES President 1046 Roy Marsh Dr., Kent 44240 (330) 672-2662

Darcy Granello, OACES Rep. 7825 Stanburn Rd., Columbus 43235 (614) 688-4605

Terri J. Little, OMHCA President 12605 Rainbow Lake Rd., Athens 45701 (740) 596-4089

Tom Meiring, OMHCA Rep. 3858 N. Beverly Hills Dr., Toledo 43614 (419) 872-0619

Dale Minor, OAMCD President 8699 Terrell Rd., Athens 45701 (740) 592-5195

Tom Rueth, OASERVIC President 4825 Shadyhill Lane, Kettering 45429 (937) 229-3688

Elliott Inger. OASERVIC Rep. 412 Park Avenue, Kent 44240 (216) 687-5291

Tom Meiring, OASGW President 3858 N. Beverly Hills Dr., Toledo 43614 (419) 872-0619

Wendy Smith 1 OCDA President 33166 Lake Rd., Avon Lake 44012 (440) 775-8140

Terri Pregitzer. OSCA President 5512 Old Farm Rd., Mason 45040 (513) 831-9170

Alice Morgan, OSCA Rep. 37765 Fox Run, Solon 44139 (440) 349-6243

Vacant, COCA President

Ric Edwards, GCCA President 400 Terra Place, Batavia 45103 (513) 852-8599

Judith Emancipator, NCOCA President 3295 Elsmere Rd., Shaker Hts. 44122 (216) 283-5504

Toni L. Beard, EOCA President 151 Neff Court, Canfield 44406 (330) 783-1718

Carol R. Pohly, MVCA President 5398 Oakbrooke Dr., Kettering 45440 (937) 434-6217

Ivy R. Bumpus, NWOCA President 2538 Maplewood Ave., Toledo 43610 (419) 255-9585

Gregory R. Janson, SEOCA President 2298 S. Elliott Rd., Stockport 43787 (740) 557-3254

Cher Igelman, Awards 59 Franklin Ave., Athens 45701 (740) 594-7122
Richard Watts Ethics 7920 Twin Hills Rd., Streetsboro 44241 (330) 672-2662
JoLynn Carney, Professional Development 105 Bryson Mill Rd., New Castle PA 16102 (330) 742-7273
Jason McGlothlin, Public Relations 691 Parkbluff Way, Lewis Center 43035 (614) 617-1264
Barbara Bryndal, Membership 14637 Russell Lane, Russell Twp 44072 (216) 349-6220
Tom Davis, Finance 8276 St. Rt. 329, Box 99, Stewart 45778 (740) 593-4460
Ron Partin, Archives 173 Winfield Ave., Bowling Green 43402 (419) 352-4417
Beth Britton, Newsletter 326 Asbury Rd., Fairlawn 44333 (330) 864-6983
Rose Quinones-Del Valle, Bylaws 3730 Erie St., Youngstown 44507 (330) 782-8554

PCLE/LPCC EXAM REVIEW COURSE WORKSHOPS

presented by

The Institute for Personal Growth and Achievement, Inc.

Cincinnati

November 7, 1999 Feburary 4, 2000 May 2000

Signature Inn-Cincinnati North Cincinnati, Ohio 513-772-7877

Columbus

November 6, 1999 Feburary 5, 2000 May 2000

> Signature Inn-Columbus Columbus, Ohio 614-890-8111

Cleveland

November 5, 1999 Feburary 6, 2000 May 2000

Radisson-Cleveland Southwest Middleburg Heights, Ohio 440-243-4040

Make sleeping room reservations by 3 weeks in advance. Ask for the "IPGA Special"

STUDY PLAN INCLUDES

- 1. Diagnostic Pretest
- 2. Study Manual
- 3. 6 Cassette Tapes
- 4. 1100+ Questions on IBM Disk
- 5. Test-Taking Tips & Strategies
- 6. The Review Course Workshop

COST

- \$249.00 "Early Bird" Pre-Paid Registration*
- \$259.00 At the Door Payment / Registration*

*Includes All Materials and a Workshop

TO REGISTER

Call 1-800-840-IPGA (4742)

VISA, Mastercard, Discover, Check, Purchase / Money Order

WORKSHOP SCHEDULE

Registration: 7:30 - 8:00 a.m.

Workshop: 8:00 a.m. - Noon; 1:00 - 6:00 p.m. (Breaks as needed)

GUARANTEE

Pass on the first endeavor (after attending an entire workshop & implementing our study plan). If you don't: Step 1 -- Re-attend entire workshop for FREE and Re-test within one year of purchase; Step 2 - If you don't pass, you'll receive a 100% registration refund (less cost of materials). Over 4000 PC/LPC candidates in Ohio and Texas have relied on IPGA for their test preparation and have not been disappointed.

800.840.4742 • 674 E. Hwy. 80 # 301 • Abilene, TX 79601 • FAX: 915.676.4742 • www.ipga-online.com



OCA P.O. Box 603 Tiffin, OH 44883 NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. POSTAGE PAID TIFFIN, OH PERMIT #6